APPROVED 01/06/16
PIMA COUNTY CORRECTIONS OFFICER RETIREMENT BOARD

THE CORRECTIONS OFFICER RETIREMENT BOARD OF PIMA COUNTY, ARIZONA MET IN SESSION IN THE 1st FLOOR, CONFERENCE ROOM AT 130 W. CONGRESS, TUCSON, ARIZONA ON WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 2, 2015.

VOTING MEMBERS PRESENT:
Jennifer Cabrera
Georgia Brousseau
Denise Strang

              VOTING MEMBERS ABSENT:

Stephen Faulstich






Leo Duffner
OTHERS PRESENT: 


David A. McEvoy, Board Attorney






Jaime Carpenter, Board Secretary
The meeting was called to order at 8:45 a.m. by Ms. Cabrera. 
Item 1 on the agenda was a Roll Call.  Attendance, as listed above. 

Item 2 on the agenda was the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Item 3 on the agenda was the approval of minutes from the board meeting held 11/04/2015.  Ms. Brousseau moved that the minutes be approved as presented.  Ms. Strang seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

Item 4 on the agenda was an update regarding the CORP New Membership form for Israel Jaure, effective 08/31/15.  The secretary advised that Israel Jaure was promoted back to PSPRS, effective 11/29/15.  No further action needed or taken regarding this agenda item.  
Item 5 on the agenda was the CORP New Membership form for Skyler Allen, effective 09/22/15.  The secretary advised that as of 12/01/15, the pre-existing conditions form has not been received yet.  Per the employer it is still pending.   

Item 6 on the agenda was a read-in by Ms. Cabrera of the Change of Beneficiary Designation for Walter Jefferson, as set forth in his form dated 11/11/2015.
Item 7 on the agenda was the Application for Separation – Refund for Brandon Barfield, Mathew Civitella, Alberto Duaz, Richard Lopez, Teresa Montano, John Noodwang II, Michael Overton and Harold Watkins.  Ms. Strang moved to approve the applications.  Ms. Brousseau seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. 
Item 8 on the agenda was a review of pending legislation and discussion.  There was none.  
Item 9 on the agenda was a review of correspondence with the Corrections Officer Retirement Plan.  The secretary reviewed with the board, a transfer of service letter from PSPRS/CORP regarding Mr. Adrian Ruiz.  There was some confusion in the wording of the letter on where the service was being transferred to and from.  The secretary advised that she would get clarification on this from PSPRS/CORP.  
Item 10 on the agenda was a Call to the Public.  There was none.
Thereafter, upon motion duly made, seconded and unanimously approved, the meeting was adjourned at 8:55 a.m. 
Jaime K. Carpenter, Secretary 
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